

भारतीय रिज़र्व बैंक

RESERVE BANK OF INDIA

www.rbi.org.in

RBI/2014-15/375 DGBA.GAD.No.H - 2887/42.01.035/2014 -15

January 1, 2015

The Chairman/Chief Executive Officer All agency banks

Dear Sir

Implementation of Cheque Truncation System - Dispensation of the requirement of forwarding of government cheques in physical form to government

Please refer to our <u>circular DGBA.GAD.No.H - 1463/42.01.035/2014-15 dated</u>

<u>September 30, 2014</u> wherein it was stated that the discontinuation of P2F for government cheques was to be implemented with effect from January 1, 2015.

2. However, it has now been decided to postpone the implementation of discontinuation of P2F. The revised date would be advised shortly.

Yours faithfully

(Sunita S. Ratanpal) General Manager

सरकारी एवं बैंक लेखा विभाग, केन्द्रीय कार्यालय, मुंबई सेंट्रल रेल्वे स्टेशन के सामने, भायखला, मुंबई - 400 008 Department of Government & Bank Accounts, Central Office, Opp. Mumbai Central Railway Station, Byculla, Mumbai - 400 008 Telephone: (022) 2308 4121, Fax No. (022) 2300 0370/2301 6072/2301 0095, e-mail : <u>cgmicdgbaco@rbi.org.in</u>

हिन्दी आसान है, इसका प्रयोग बढ़ाइए ।

चेतावनी: भारतीय रिज़र्व बैंक द्वारा ई-मेल, डाक, एसएमएस या फोन-कॉल के जिरये किसी की भी व्यक्तिगत जानकारी जैसे बैंक के खाते का ब्यौरा, पासवर्ड, आदि नहीं मांगी जाती है । यह धन रखने या देने का प्रस्ताव भी नहीं करता है । ऐसे प्रस्तावों का किसी भी तरिके से जवाब मत दीजिये । Caution: RBI never sends mails, SMSs or makes calls asking for personal information like bank account details, passwords, etc. It never keeps or offers funds to anyone. Please do not respond in any manner to such offers.